Plymouth Development Corporation

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday February 12, 2008

APPROVED MINUTES
Meeting called to order by Leighton Price at 5:00 p.m.
Members Present:  Charlie Bletzer, Patrice Hatcher, Alan Zanotti, Leighton Price and Christine Pratt.
Absent:  Jeff Fischer & Bill Hallisey
Public Comment Time:   

1.  Mr. George Marinos, owner of the Colonial Restaurant downtown, voices his displeasure with paid parking.  He does not feel there will be any kind of improvement downtown until the meters are removed.
Courthouse Corridor Re-use Study:  Mr. Bruce Arons and Mark Sylvia present to the board Town plans to conduct a feasibility study for the Courthouse and old Jailhouse corridor.  Mr. Arons asks the board to release the 3 parking facilities in the corridor, back to the town early, in order to make the sale of the Courthouse more attractive to a developer.  The Town wants to partner with the PDC to help ensure that a successful revitalization project in this Historical area of the downtown happens.  Mr. Price states that the board is interested in forming a partnership, but they cannot authorize the early release of the spaces until the board’s Parking Solutions Committee has had an opportunity to make its recommendations.      
Approval of Meeting Minutes:  Because of time restraints, the board decides to revisit the minutes another time.  Kim McDonough is asked to forward in an email draft copies of meeting minutes from 12/4/07, 1/15/08, 1/22/08, 1/29/08 and 2/5/08, respectively, to the board for their review and suggestions.  Mr. Price requests that Kim revisit the meeting audio from 12/4/07 and clarify a few issues.  The board will review all emailed drafts and email back suggestions, so she can modify them accordingly.  
Bills Requiring Board Approval and Other Financial Matters:  Ms. Pratt presents bills needing board approval –

1. Quarterly’s from Clancy Systems International – 

Parking Citations Issuance and Processing

Ticket Operating Supplies for October 2007  
Through December 2007




$2858.04

2. Clancy Systems International -- 
Parking Citations Issuance and Processing

Quarterly Maintenance Fees for Equipment

October 2007 through December 2007


$2700.00

Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to pay the bills.  Mr. Bletzer seconds.  The motion passed, 5-0.
Ms. Pratt reports the Glynn Electric bill is paid and she will submit a reimbursement bill to the Town of Plymouth.  She is also working with Rockland Trust on the coin loss adjustments.  The insurance check received for broken meters has also been deposited.  

The line of credit the PDC has with Rockland Trust has come to term.  If the PDC wants to renew it, a new application and financial paperwork must be submitted. 

Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to renew the line of credit with   Rockland Trust.  Mr. Zanotti seconds.  The motion passed, 5-0. 
Advertising by Destination Plymouth:   Ms. Pratt reports her progress in proofing and approving the advertisements Destination Plymouth created for the downtown ad campaign.  She will keep the board posted as things develop. 
A New Name for the Plymouth Development Corporation:  Mr. Price states the Board of Selectmen are voting on whether or not to accept the PDC’s new name, Plymouth Growth and Development, at tonight’s meeting.
Parking Solutions Discussion: 
1.  Mr. Price asks the board to endorse the formation of a Parking Solutions subcommittee, which will be chaired by Ms. Hatcher.  She will work with Ms. Pratt and others to examine parking solutions that might be appropriate to Plymouth.  
Mr. Bletzer makes a motion for Ms. Hatcher to Chair the Parking Solutions subcommittee.  Mr. Zanotti seconds.  The motion passed 5-0.
2.  Mr. Price asks the board to endorse the formation of a Metering Technologies subcommittee, which will be chaired by Mr. Zanotti.  He will work with Mr. Bletzer and others to evaluate how current meter technology can be improved.

Ms. Hatcher makes a motion for Mr. Zanotti to Chair the Metering Technologies subcommittee.  Mr. Bletzer seconds.  The motion passed 5-0.
3.  Mr. Price asks the board to endorse the formation of a Projects subcommittee, to be chaired by Ms. Pratt.  She will work with Ms. Hatcher to address projects that the PDC might consider supporting in the future.   
Mr. Bletzer makes a motion for Ms. Pratt to Chair the Projects subcommittee.  Mr. Zanotti seconds.  The motion passed 5-0.  
Park Plymouth Operations:  
1.  RMV Registration Hold: Mr. Ruggerio reports his progress on a registration hold process for unpaid tickets.  Clancy is still designing a software system for Park Plymouth to report unpaid tickets to the RMV.  Ms. Pratt offers that perhaps the board should consider subcontracting with Law Enforcement Systems, a collection company the previous board considered using, for help with collecting on outstanding and out of state violations.  The board will look into it and discuss their findings at a later date.
2.  Mr. Price notes that reports generated at the Clancy processing computer cannot be captured to file and emailed.  

Ms. Pratt makes a motion for Mr. Ruggerio to purchase a scanner to facilitate the electronic distribution of reports.  Ms. Hatcher seconds.  The motion passed 5-0.

3.  Blocked Parking Spaces policy:  Mr. Ruggerio had emailed concerns to Mr. Price regarding confusion with the policy for blocked space permits.  The board discusses who might be exempt.  Blocked spaces permit needs will be considered on a case by case basis.  To avoid further confusion, Mr. Ruggerio will modify the permit form and it will be put on the Park Plymouth website. 
4.  Snow Removal:  Ms. Hatcher and Ms. Pratt report on their meeting with DPW regarding town snow removal and street cleaning procedures.  All lots are now on the town snow plow list.  Snow bans will be in effect for three days during snow emergencies (1” or more of snow) from Jabez Corner to the Kingston line.   Cars will not be allowed to park on the streets during snow bans, from the hours of 1:30am - 6:00am, or they risk being towed.  Cars parked in town lots during snow bans must be moved from the lots by 9am.  DPW will remove snow from sidewalks if there is 10’’ or more of snow.  Ms. Hatcher and Ms. Pratt will provide the DPW a list of vacant buildings and out of town landlords, so they can be reminded about their responsibilities regarding snow removal in front of their properties.   
Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to allow the DPW to dump excess snow removal in the back Russell Street lot.  Mr. Bletzer seconds the motion.  
Ms Pratt moves to amend the motion on the condition that the PDC allow the public to park in all 6 lots until 9am when snow bans are in effect.  
The motions pass 5-0.

5.    Street Sweeping & Plowing Continued:  Ms. Hatcher alerts the board that the DPW is willing to sweep the streets during warmer weather.  The DPW suggests enforcing a year round parking ban that stipulates parking on alternate sides of the street.  This should help facilitate easier removal of all debris in the road.   
Ms. Hatcher makes a motion to enforce the year round parking ban.  Ms. Pratt seconds.  The motion passed 5-0.

Ms. Pratt motions to adjourn at 6:45pm.  Ms. Hatcher seconds. The motion passed 5-0.
The next meeting will be Tuesday February 19, 2008 at 5 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Mr. William Hallisey

Signed ______________________________
Date: ___________________


William Hallisey

Final Approved Draft

